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[image: image1.png]COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA
DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION
333 MARKET STREET
HARRISBURG, PA 17126-0333

September 24, 2001

Rachel Jones
246 Applehouse Road
Belleville, PA 17004

Dear Ms. Jones,

I am responding to your e-mail of September 23, requesting information about
PDE’s view on what constitutes “evidence that the child has been immunized in
accordance with the provisions of 1303(a) (of the Pennsylvania School Code) and has
received the health and medical services required for students of the child’s age or grade
level in Article XIV”.

The Pennsylvania Department of Education maintains the opinion that the parent
may provide one of the following 1) a form containing results of the physical as
conducted by the family’s private physician (using the form provided by the Pennsylvania
Department of Health for public schools to use for this purpose or any other form desired
by the family or physician), or 2) a letter from the medical practitioner indicating the
required health and medical services for the child’s.or children’s age and grade per 24
P.S. Article XIV have been completed (results of the medical exam are not required), or
3) a letter from the parent indicating religious objections to performance of the required
medical services per 24 P.S. §14-1419. Immunizations must be identified and date
received, or an exemption letter from the parent.

In response to your second question, PDE collects summary information on home
educated students only; total number of students enrolled in home education programs, by

age (as of September 1) and sex. We do not collect information by name or any other
identifiable data.

Sincerely,

Sarah J. Pearce

Advisor

School Services Unit

Office of Elementary/Secondary Education
Telephone: 717-783-9287

Fax: 717-783-6802

TTY: 717-783-8445

E-mail: spearce@state.pa.us
Web page: www.pde.state.pa.us








